

01/2021
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

GOWDALL PARISH COUNCIL

WHICH TOOK PLACE REMOTELY
THURSDAY 7th JANUARY 2021 AT 7.00pm

            Present:  
Councillor C. Emsen - Chairman (in the chair) 


Councillor J. Boasman



Councillor S. Shears


Councillor A. Markot



Councillor T. Wharvell



           In attendance:
Mrs. P.A. Sykes Mrs P. A. Sykes– Clerk

Ward Councillor Sargeantson
 001    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES

 It is a legal requirement that all apologies, forwarded to the Clerk, must contain the reasons for absence from Parish Council meetings.  This information is confidential and will not appear in the minutes.
Apologies were received from Ward Councillor Fox.

002   DECLARATION OF INTEREST

In accordance with the Code of Conduct which was adopted by Gowdall Parish Council in November 2019, any member must declare an interest and identify the Agenda item which they think they may have an interest in according to the Declaration of Members Interest and the type of interest being declared.

003
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


RESOLVED - The minutes of the remote meeting of the Council held on Thursday 12th November 2020 were circulated, read and will be signed as a true copy.  

The minutes of the remote meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 11th November 2020 were circulate, read and will be signed as a true copy.
004
TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 

Planning Applications 

20/03884/PLF – Erection of a first floor extension over existing single storey extension at rear with new roof to existing single storey to side at 54 Main Street, Gowdall. No concerns were recorded.


02/2021


005
TO DISCUSS ANY CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED


ERNLLCA Newsletters have been received and circulated.

ERYC – Temporary Road Closure – Through traffic, Main Street, Gowdall
It was noted that a plan showing the Temporary road closures of Main Street, Gowdall from 11th to 15th January 2021 would cause disruption to the area.  The plan referred to is no:120040849 drawn up by Annabelle Sach.  Which was emailed to all members of the Council.  The part of the route to be discussed is that in blue which takes traffic back from Hensall to meet up with the west end of Main Street, Gowdall.

It was agreed that a request is made for the Traffic Management Plan which will be forwarded to Ward Councillors and Parish Councillors.


ERYC – Covid – regular informative correspondence and guidance regarding the pandemic has been received from ERYC.

006
TO DISCUSS FINANCIAL MATTERS FOR APPROVAL

a.  Accounts for payment

     ERNLLCA  Finance for Councillors Fee                                                24.00
02/2021

-2-
Cardiac Science – Defib Pads                                                                      41.94


     Accounts paid since last meeting

     Staff Payments                                                                                        973.28


     Inland Revenue                                                                                         14.20

               Alan Johnson – Interim Audit                                                                   85.00

               Clerks Expenses (December)                                                                    60.00


     RESOLVED that all invoices presented for payment were approved 

b. To adopt and approve the Budget 2021/22

Slight amendments were agreed to the content of the 2021/22 Budget. 
                RESOLVED Proposed and seconded that the Budget for 2021/22 was adopted

           c.  To set the Precept to be levied on ERYC for 2021/2022


RESOLVED working with the Budget 2021/22 previously approved and after receiving the notification of Band D Tax Base as advised by ERYC it was agreed that the Precept to be levied upon ERYC for 2021/2022 has been increased to £7,665.22p  The Parish Council’s portion of Council Tax for Band D property in the Parish of Gowdall will be £58.56 a year or £1.13p per week.
            d.  To approve the Internal Auditor’s Interim Audit Report


RESOLVED Proposed and seconded that the Internal Auditor’s Report has been circulated and approved.

Ward Councillor Sargeantson congratulated the Parish Council for being a pro-active Council and suggested that the Council should advertise their achievements more.

007
TO RECEIVE AND DISCUSS THE CHAIRMANS REPORT


Road and Footpath surfaces – David Sach visited the Parish on 6th January and has promised he will report back about the state of the road and footpath surfaces.  

Gritting requests – ERYC have given no support to the Parish Council who are asking for the roads in the Parish to be given Primary status given that the children have to walk to school because of ERYC bureaucracy regarding the school bus.  Because of the Covid situation more domestic deliveries are taking place and more traffic will be generated because of the temporary road closure.  This item is of great concern to the Parish Council and residents of the Parish and will be discussed 

Requests to ERYC for works in connection with the above are constantly being reviewed and officers of the Council will be contacted.


Covid 19 – Chairman is to contact Cygnet group for an update of when the Marshes Surgery will be allocated vaccine in order to commence the vaccination programme.

008
TO RECEIVE AND DISCUSS THE FLOOD WARDENS REPORTS

The River over topped the day after Boxing Day. There was a problem with the Flood Gate alert.  This has been rectified. During the site inspection mole damage was detected.  The damage was slight and the core is not being compromised.  There was slight leakage but the water was clear.  It was explained that if the water ran through coloured it was the core breaking down which was a serious matter.
          Two areas have been identified as requiring repair.

Permanent repairs will take place within the next month on the River Aire Bridge.
Works at Heckings will commence in the spring.

A Lower Aire Catchment Committee is proposed.

Steve Jones of Snaith is proposing to organise Flood Wardens Training.
Lodge Lane down to Riverbank, Shop Lane – Bridge seems to be damaged.  Heavy traffic will not be using the bridge.

Railway bridge – temporary sandbags are in place and this will be repaired.

03/2021
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009
TO DISCUSS DEVOLUTION PROPOSALS UNDER CONSIDERATION FOR HULL AND EAST RIDING


Ward Councillors for the area draw attention to the article which appears in the latest edition of My East Riding.  This article outlines the principle of what a Mayoral Combined Authority would mean for this area.  The explanation is rather basic and somewhat biased.


Would it be prudent to write to the Chief Executive of ERYC and the Leader asking when the public consultation will take place in the process, assuming the government fives approval to the application for a Mayoral Combined Authority. 
010
TO DISCUSS THE USE OF FACEBOOK AFTER COMPLETION OF THE 3 MONTH TRIAL PERIOD

It was agreed that the 3 months trial period for use of Facebook has been successful and Facebook is to continue.

Gowdall Community Page is used regularly and updates of Flood Risk is displayed on this site for the benefit of the residents.

011
TO FURTHER DISCUSS THE NUMBER OF CUTS OF THE GRASS TO THE WEST OF THE PARISH BY CONTRACTORS

Field Lane will be cut 5 times from 1st April through the summer depending on the growth of grass.


Gowdall Lane to Hensall Lane will receive 4 cuts with the option of one extra cut if needed.

012
TO FURTHER DISCUSS THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REPORTS RECEIVED


Information has been received by the Flood Warden and will appear in further Flood Warden Reports.

013
TO DISCUSS THE SUPPLY OF HANGING BASKETS FOR THE 2021 SEASON AND TO DISCUSS THE POSSIBLE RE-POSITIONING OF SOME EXISTING BRACKETS


Quotation No.1  -  £840 + VAT


Quotation No.2  -  £840  VAT to be queried


Quotation No.3  -  Stated that due to staff shortages a quotation could not be compiled within the time scale.  However, if the time scale could be extended then the company should be contacted again.


RESOLVED proposed and seconded that Quotation No.1 was the preferred supplier.  That supplier will be contacted and advised as soon as possible and asked to supply the baskets with the same quality of plants as 2020.

There are two baskets which will need moving for the 2021 season.  This work is in hand.

Chairman will close the meeting whilst the next item on the Agenda takes place
114  
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No members of the public were present.
The Chairman re-opened the meeting

115
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM MEMBERS ATTENDING MEETINGS 

Two Councillors attended the Burial Board meeting and reported back to the Council.
116
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM WARD COUNCILLORS

Ward Councillor Sargeantson asked that contact details for herself and Ward Councillor Fox be placed on Facebook.


A request is to be made for sight of Section 19 Report before it is presented to Cabinet.





The tree
117   MATTERS TO BE PLACED ON MARCH 2021 AGENDA OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

Annual review of Standing Orders, Financial Regulations, Risk Assessment and Emergency Plan.

To discuss actions at Sandpit Nurseries.
04/2021
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118   DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of Gowdall Parish Council will take place remotely on Thursday 4th March 2021 at 7pm.

Any resident of Gowdall wishing to take part in the meeting should contact the Chairman or Clerk at least 24hrs before the meeting.


The 2021 Annual Assembly of Gowdall will be deferred until Covid restrictions are relaxed.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.00pm
Signed …………………………………………    Date  ……………………………………..


